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Chairwoman Lynn and Members of the Committee, 
 
We appreciate this opportunity to testify in support of SB 175, which simplifies the process for a government 

employee who chooses to resign from a union.  Public employees in Kansas choosing to exercise their right to 

resign from a union under existing Right-to-Work laws have been told in some cases that they missed a 

specified time frame, or ‘window,’ during which employees can resign each year.  In such cases, public 

employees have been forced to pay dues beyond their desire to leave the union until the next ‘window’ opens.   

The membership application for the Kansas National Education Association (KNEA) specifies that payroll 

deduction of membership dues will “…continue in force unless revoked…for succeeding membership year by 

giving written notice to that effect…on or before August 10.  I understand that if my employment is 

terminated prior to the deduction of the amounts authorized therein, the unpaid portion of dues, assessments 

will be collected to maintain membership in good standing.”  The membership application could also lead one 

to falsely believe membership in KNEA is mandatory in Kansas.  It says in bold letters, “Membership in NEA, 

KNEA and the local association is required.” 

And even then, some employees have been required to sign a form that appears to be an attempt to intimidate 

the employee from resigning.  One teacher shared the attached KNEA resignation form with us, showing the 

teacher also had to certify he or she will not be ‘contributing to their profession.’  No one should be subjected 

to that kind of treatment to exercise a legal right to resign membership in an association. 

Voters overwhelmingly believe public employees should have the freedom to choose.  Across Kansas, 70 

percent of voters say public employees should be allowed to end their union membership and stop paying 

dues whenever they wish; only 14 percent disagree.  The margin of support was even stronger for 

government employees surveyed; 77 percent were in favor and only 18 percent disagreed.  The survey was 

conducted on our behalf by SurveyUSA, one of the most respected pollsters in America. 

 

To be clear, SB 175 and our support for is not a derogatory comment on unions; it is simply about respecting 

each public employee’s right to choose.  With the U.S. Supreme Court ruling last year in Janus v. AFSCME 

declaring it’s unconstitutional to require union membership as a condition of employment for a government 

job, it stands to reason that only allowing employees to resign during certain ‘windows’ is also 

unconstitutional.  Constitutional rights exist absolutely and are not subject to limitation by collective 

bargaining agreements or any other organizational practice. 

In order to assure public employees that they exercise their right to choose whenever they wish, we 

encourage you to support the Public Employees’ Right to Choose Act and approve SB 175. 
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